
 

17th January, 2025    

PRESS RELEASE 

  
SPEAKER THOMAS PLAYS HOST TO NEW BRITISH HIGH COMMISSIONER 

 

The New British High Commissioner to Sierra Leone Josephine Gaud,  and the Political Secretary of 

the British High Commission  Jack Burne, have  on Friday 17/1/2025  paid a courtesy call on the 

Rt.Hon. Speaker of Parliament Hon.Segepoh Solomon Thomas at his office in Parliament, freetown. 

 

Welcoming the British High Commissioner to the Sierra Leone Parliament, the Rt.Hon. Segepoh 

Solomon Thomas appreciated the Visit and underscored the importance of the Parliament towards  

the development of the State. 

 

The British High Commissioner expressed delight to have  visited  the Speaker of Sierra Leone  

Parliament. She assured that  her visit was  to deepen  the indelible  bilateral relationship between the 

two nations.  

In their discussion, issues of current legislation before the House were discussed such as  the Safe 

motherhood bill, the child right Act and the three gender bills that were passed by the House . 

 

                



In light of the Visit, a conducted tour was done in the Parliament library,the Chamber of Parliament 

and the grave site of the late Sir Militon Margai and Siaka P.Steven . 

 

The Rt Hon. Speaker briefed the High Commissioner and her  team on the work of Parliament and it 

activities. 
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